
      

 

 

 

 
 
 
Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 
It’s hard to believe we are now into December with only one week before our extended Christmas 
break.  The Kennedy School camping season is complete with Year 4, 5 and 6 all having had an 
enjoyable, stimulating and educational experience on each of their camps.  To be with friends and 
learn together in a camp environment is a vital part of our school curriculum.  The children learn the 
vital skills of collaboration, team work and to be more empathetic, tolerant and understanding of each 
other.   
 

Sporting Achievements 
 
Both our football and netball teams have had a very successful year with all teams playing at a very 
high level.  The football teams did exceptionally well this week winning the B and C competitions in 
the DBIS tournament and narrowly missing out in the A division.  Our netball team will be finishing the 
tournament season this Saturday morning at AISHK after what has been the best Kennedy netball 
season in many years.  Can I take this opportunity to thank all of our teachers who volunteer their 
time after school and on weekends to coach our teams.   
 

Christmas Choir   
 
The Kennedy School choir commenced their Christmas ‘tour’ last night at Tai Koo Shing where we 
had the privilege of opening the Swire Christmas Fair.  Below is the list of the other locations where 
you can catch our singers.  A huge thanks to Mrs GG and Ms Allenby for their weeks of after school 
choir sessions.  
 

Sat 3 Dec 

2016 

  15:00 – 

16:00 

Christmas Carols (Senior Choir) - Elements  

Mon 5 Dec 

2016 

  18:30 – 

19:30 

PTA Choir/Carols evening  Kennedy School Lower 

Playground  

Sat 10 Dec 

2016 

  14:30 – 

15:30 

Christmas Carols (Senior Choir) – IFC (near the 

Cinema),   

 

PTA Carols Concert 
 
Next Monday 5th December we will have our annual outdoor PTA Christmas Carols concert.  Please 
come and join us and listen to our fabulous choirs and join in the singing and a glass of mulled wine.  
It’s a great family night and remember there is a prize for the best family Christmas outfits! 
 
Enjoy the weekend. 
 
John Brewster 
Principal 
 
  

https://www.facebook.com/pages/ESF-Kennedy-School/746616125351084
https://twitter.com/KennedySchoolHK
http://www.hkaee.gov.hk/eindex.html


 

 

 

Year 4 Exhibition 
 
Year 4 had their mini exhibition on Wednesday 
which showed a culmination of their learning 
about natural disasters. During the course of 
the unit the students inquired into the changing 
nature of the earth and the impact it has on 
people’s lives and had the opportunity to work 
in expert groups to explore their chosen natural 
phenomenon. Students carried out research 
and worked collaboratively to produce their 
exhibition boards which included an explanation 
text, poetry, models, an experiment, quizzes 
and photographs or clips.  
It was evident how much the students had 
enjoyed this unit from the buzz of excitement in 
every classroom! The exhibition was brilliant. It 
was lovely to see the children so animated and excited to share their learning with adults and 
children from different year groups. The displays were informative and it was clear the amount of 
thought they had put into their models, quizzes and word searches! Thank you to all those parents 
who were able to come along. I hope you all were as impressed as I was by the group displays.  
Everyone did an amazing job pulling this together in such a short time after Year 4 camp!  
Well done and thank you to all the students, Year 4 teachers and EAs for a successful exhibition! 
Please click here to see more photos on Facebook! 
 
Emma Navin 
Vice Principal 
Years 3 and 4 
 
 
 

Latest House Points Tally! 
 
The competition is really hotting up now! House Points are coming in thick and fast and our House 
Captains are now having to count them up every two weeks instead of every month - well done 
everybody! 
 
The latest totals are as follows:  
 

 Latest Count Total So Far 

   
Unicorns 174 410 
Phoenix  160 381 
Lions 115 317 
Dragons 118 302 

  

https://www.facebook.com/ESF-Kennedy-School-746616125351084/


 

 
 
 

Birthday Book 
 

If your child has a birthday in January or February and you would like them to receive a book on their 
special day, then please send $100 in an envelope marked with your child's name and class, how old 
they will be and who the book will be from. They will be the first to borrow the book and then we'd 
appreciate it if they would return it to the library after one month. The book will be hand 
delivered to your child in their classroom on their special day and will have a label inside with a 
birthday message from the family. Once the book is returned, the label will remain inside for everyone 
to see. This is a great way to help us add new books to our collection.  
 
Thank you  
Susan Mifsud and Nina Sehgal 
 

 
 

 
 

Winter Wonderland Christmas Carol Concert  
Monday 5th December 6:00pm for a 6:30pm start 

 in the school playground. 
 
 

Please come and join us on Monday to sing some Christmas carols, led by our 
choirs and also enjoy a glass or two of mulled wine and some mince pies.  
 
We have had a fabulous response from you for our hamper collection and we 
will be drawing a number of lucky tickets on the night for winners of these lovely 
baskets full of Christmas goodies.  
 
It promises to be a lovely family Kennedy evening. 
 
  
 

The Year 6 students from 

Kennedy Senior Choir 

performed at the Swire 

"White Xmas" Street Fair at 

Taikoo Place on Thursday night. 

The young singers wowed the 

audience with their energetic 

performance of Christmas 

classics such as "Jingle Bells", 

"Dear Santa" and "Jingle Bell 

Rock", as well as beautifully 

sung reflective pieces such as 

"So Many Stars".  Well done to 

all involved! 
  



 
 

KENNEDY 

SCHOOL 

BOOK WEEK 
 
 
 
I am delighted to announce that Kennedy School will be staging a Book Week next term. It will run 
from January 9 – 13 although some events will take place in the weeks immediately before and after. 
Amongst the highlights will be a visit by local author Sarah Brennan who will spend time with every 
year group reading and discussing her new book and talking about the writing process. We are also 
very fortunate to have the Faust Theatre Group coming in, performing a brilliantly funny poetry-based 
play to every year group called ‘Splat’. Other events include a Teacher vs Student book quiz, teacher 
story readings at lunchtimes, comic strip and book mark making activities, ‘pyjama party bedtime 
stories’ in the library and a range of exciting Chinese story events too. The week will culminate in 
Book Character Day on Friday (13th January) when children and teachers will all come to school 
dressed as a book character. There will be many other classroom based events too. 
In addition, there will be competitions that the children can participate in if they wish, as below. 
 

Reading in Extreme Circumstances 
 
Children have a photo taken of themselves reading in an unusual place – under the bed, on top of the 
Macau Tower, sitting on playground apparatus, etc. E mail the photo to Mr Moore (include your name 
and class number) or bring a printed copy to school. 
 
 

 
 
 

Book Trailers 
 
Make a movie of your favourite story or a short scene from your favourite story. You, your friends and 
family can star in it if you wish. The movie should be no more than 4 mins long and should be sent to 
Mr Moore as an ‘mp4’ file (using an iPad to make the movie will be fine). 
The deadline for these two competitions is Friday 13th January (the final day of Book Week). Good 
luck! 
 
Jeff Moore 
English Coordinator 
 

 
 
  



 

 
 
 

Once again Kennedy School will be participating in the Hong Kong Young Writers Awards 

Competition and aiming to continue its proud tradition of success in this, the 8th edition of the event. 

The competition is open to all Kennedy students who wish to take part. 
The theme for this year is ‘New Tales of Old Shanghai’. Children may choose to write a poem, a story 

or a non-fiction piece based on this theme. Full details can be found at the HKYWA website: 

www.hkywa.com which gives writers’ workshop advice on the theme itself, as well as detailed 

information about how written submissions should be prepared. Children can also come and have a 

chat with me if they wish to know more about the competition. 

Children may also create a piece of artwork on the same theme. Again, details can found on the 

website.  

All writing entered for the competition needs to be prepared in electronic form and forwarded to Mr 

Moore (jmoore@kennedy.edu.hk) by no later than January 3rd, 2017. NB the competition website 

gives a later submission date than this - this is for schools’ reference only. Children should ensure 

that their full name and class are indicated in the filename. 

Children shortlisted for one of the main prizes will be invited to the Hong Kong University of Science 

and Technology for the awards ceremony later in the year. 

Good Luck! 

Jeff Moore 

English Coordinator 

  

 

Last year Gayathri 

Eyunni from Kennedy 

School made the finals. 

 

 
 
 

 

 

http://www.hkywa.com/
http://www.hkywa.com/


 
 

Staff Run Activities 
 
 
The Gateway is NOW OPEN (for those clubs that are via Gateway 
registration).  We will be sending out Google forms shortly for some more 
sports clubs.  Watch this space – just finalising the venues. 
 
To sign up via the Gateway login to your Gateway account 
 1) On the Gateway homepage you will see your child(ren) at the top left of the screen. Please click on the 
photo of your child 
 
2) Several new buttons should appear – one of which is "Activities". Please click on this and the activities sign-
up page will appear. 
 

The closing date for registrations will be 3rd Jan at 
12noon. 
 
The fee will be automatically deducted from your child’s ePayment 
account after 20 January. We will not send an email to confirm your 
enrolment. Please login to your Gateway account to check.   
 

 

Outside Agencies Activities – provided by external agencies who hire the 

school’s facilities. Please contact those agencies directly to sign up. 

 

 

ESF Educational Services Ltd. offer a broad and diverse range of out of school 

sports and language programmes for children, making use of the facilities at ESF 

schools. Please contact ESF directly.  www.esf.org.hk  

 
 

LAST SESSIONS FOR STAFF RUN ACTIVITIES BEFORE 
CHRISTMAS 

 

Please take a note of the last sessions for staff run activities before Christmas. 
 

Day Staff Run Club Last session for Term 1 

TUESDAY 

Senior Choir Last session on 6 December  

Film Club Last session on 6 December 

Word Play Last session on 6 December 

Maths ICT Club Last session on 6 December 

Y4 Boys & Girls Football Finished for Term 1 

Library Club Finished for Term 1 

Chinese Speech Club Last session on 6 December  

Breakfast Fitness Club Last session on 6 December  

WEDNEDAY 

Netball Squad  Finished for Term 1 

Dragon & Lion Dance Last session for Term 1 will be on 7 December – 
club will continue in Term 2 until 18 January 

Junior Choir  Last session on 7 December 

Valley Hockey Academy Last session on 7 December  

THURSDAY 

Orchestra Last session on 8 December  

Fine Motor Skills Last session on 8 December 

Girls Football Finished for Term 1 

Boys Football (Yr 5 & 6) Finished for Term 1 
 

FRIDAY 
Chinese Music Ensemble Finished for Term 1 

 
 
 

  

http://www.esf.org.hk/


 
 
 
 
 

Year 6 Student Leaders Visit  

JFK School 
 

There was great excitement at JFK School this week when a group of our 
Y6 student leaders visited the school to share some science experiments 
with the students there. They did a great job of demonstrating and 
explaining some of the scientific experiments that they had done during 
their last unit. The children at JFK thoroughly enjoyed the afternoon as it 
was quite different to the curriculum they usually follow. Well done Year 6! 
 
 
 
 

 
 

GREEN NEWS 
 

 

Masarang Calendar 2017 - available in Kennedy School Office NOW! 
 
Hurry while stocks! Buy your copy from Kennedy School Office. 

 
Click here to see the adorable calendar! 
 

'Green' Christmas Cards and Gifts 
 

It's always fun to give and receive at Christmas and there are many worthy causes benefiting from the 
sale of cards and gifts. However, if you are looking for a waste-free alternative, there are many 
charitable 'ecards' and 'egifts' available. 
 

Christmas Cards 
 
A great way to reuse old Christmas cards is to make gift tags and Christmas decorations.  
 
 
http://wwf.worldwildlife.org/site/PageServer?pagename=WWF_Free_Ecards 

Make your own Christmas Cookies.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B_jlBPNVccq-MUx4S3kxWjE4NV9vaTdPV1NSaTB1TmZCelpV/view?usp=sharing
http://wwf.worldwildlife.org/site/PageServer?pagename=WWF_Free_Ecards


 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
https://www.foe.co.uk/living/cards 
 

 
 
 

Christmas Gifts 
 
 

Protect an acre of forest  
- http://www.worldlandtrust.org/projects/buy-acre 
 
 
 
 
 

https://rainforestactionnetwork.nationbuilder.com/protect_an_acre_donate 
 

  
 

 
 
 

 
 
Adopt an animal 
 

 https://www.sheldrickwildlifetrust.org/asp/fostering.asp?fostermore=1 
 
 
 

 
 

 

http://oxfamunwrapped.oxfam.org.hk/index.php?d=1&lang=eng 

 
 
  

https://www.foe.co.uk/living/cards
http://www.worldlandtrust.org/projects/buy-acre
https://rainforestactionnetwork.nationbuilder.com/protect_an_acre_donate
https://www.sheldrickwildlifetrust.org/asp/fostering.asp?fostermore=1
http://oxfamunwrapped.oxfam.org.hk/index.php?d=1&lang=eng


 
 

FROM THE PE DEPARTMENT  
 
 

 

 

 
 

PE Uniform 
 

A reminder with the cooler weather here if you wear your tracksuit to school you need to ensure you 
have your full PE kit underneath.   
 

Kennedy School Games Programme 
 

The Kennedy Games Programmes are well underway now. Students from Year 1 through to Year 3 
will rotate through a series generic sports units involving throwing, catching, kicking, striking, fielding 
and basic games.  The students form Year 4 through to Year 6 participate in four rotations of a 
progressive sports specific programme which are supported by coaches from Valley Hockey and 
HKCC Rugby.  In addition, this year we are delighted to welcome the HKCC coaches who will be 
supporting the Y4 Games Programme. 
 

Please ensure your child is wearing their P.E. Kit for Games as well as for P.E. lessons.   

 

Year 4: 

Dragons Lions Phoenix Unicorns 

Cricket Netball Rugby Hockey 

 

Year 5: 

Dragons Lions Phoenix Unicorns 

Athletics Netball Rugby Hockey 

 

Year 6: 

Dragons Lions Phoenix Unicorns 

Athletics Netball Rugby Hockey 

 
Additionally, for children in Year 4 to 6, please ensure your child has the correct kit for their 
Unit: 

 

Hockey - in accordance with the HKHA regulations all children participating in hockey MUST wear 
shin pads and a mouth guard. Long socks to hold shin pads are also recommended. All of these 
items are available from the PTA Office.   
Rugby - although there is no mandate from the HKRFU we strongly recommend the use of 
mouthguards when playing rugby.  
 

Mouthguards and shin pads are available for purchase from the PTA Office. 
  



 

 

ESF Tournament 
 
A big well done to our two teams who represented the 
school at the ESF Tournament on Saturday 26th 
November.  Both teams were extremely competitive, 
finishing as runners up in their respective groups to 
progress to the semi finals of the Plate 
Competition.  Unfortunately both of these matches went 
against us but it was an invaluable experience for the 
boys and preparation for the upcoming DBIS Tournament 
on Tuesday. 
 

 

DBIS Football Tournament 
 
A fantastic day for Kennedy School.  Three teams in 
three competitions and no games lost.  All the boys were 
terrific in terms of how they played and how they 
conducted themselves throughout the day. 
 

Congratulations to the B team for winning the B 
Tournament and the C team for winning the C 
Tournament.  
 

My thanks to Mr. Dray and Mr. Richardson for their time 
not only supporting the teams at the tournaments but 
also the many afternoons spent preparing the teams. 

 

 

Kennedy Sports Upcycling Progress 
 
This year the Kennedy Sports Upcycling Programme has gone 
to a new level.   
 

Thanks to the continued support of the school community we 
have collected over 200 pairs of shoes for a delivery to Laos in 
time for Christmas.   
 

DHL are going to ship our collection to Laos for free and Santa 
Fe Relocation Services have donated all the packing 
materials.  My thanks to the parents providing support behind 
the scenes to make this happen and to those parents who 
have donated generously to ensure the additional shipping 
costs have been covered. 
 

Many thanks to Escapade Sports who have donated all of their 2014 stock of Super Rugby Balls, an 
amazing 400 balls, and to Streamline Sports who have also donated a dozen brand new rugby balls. 
 

Not only is the school supporting the grassroots rugby development programme in Laos but this year 
we have also donated to a similar scheme for the development of cricket in Nepal. 
 

Coaches from HKCC have accepted our donation of upcycled cricket equipment and will ensure it 
reaches those children who require it most. 
 

Before you throw out any old trainers or football boots please consider donating them to the Laos 
Rugby Federation courtesy of the school.  Please place any unwanted trainers or boots into the blue 
bin inside the school office.  We will also accept cricket bats, wickets and balls. 
 

  



 
 
 

 
 
My thanks to Steve Jones from the HKRFU for his time spent helping me pack all of your donations in 
preparation for their shipment to Laos.  The Sports Ambassadors did a sterling job of helping us 
complete the packing during their lunch break.  The photo to the right is what the 400 rugby balls 
donated by Escapade Sports looks like when it is ready for shipping. 
 

The 200 shoes will all be distributed amongst the Laotian villages when children are currently playing 
rugby barefoot.  The Pass it Back initiative transcends sport in that it is preparing older children to 
become leaders and as such to be more active within their communities.   
 

Before you throw out any old trainers or football boots please consider donating them to the Laos 
Rugby Federation courtesy of the school.  Please place any unwanted trainers or boots into the blue 
bin inside the school office.  We will also accept cricket bats, wickets and balls. 
 

Please click HERE and HERE to discover about the long term impact your donations are having to 
the development of rugby in Laos.  I will provide an update with regards to the cricket project in Nepal 
as soon as I receive it. 

 

 

Wall of Fame 
 

 School VLE 
Many of our students are achieving sporting success both at 
school with our teams and out of school either individually or 
as part of a club.  The Kennedy School Sports Wall of Fame 
on our VLE is a forum where children can share their sporting 
achievements.  Please encourage your child to celebrate their 
sporting passions and successes with the rest of the Kennedy 
Community through this format. 
 

 

 
Kennedy School Wall of Fame 
 
Click on "add a new discussion topic" to start a new thread about your event/sport. Then enter details 
of your event or sporting achievement along with a photo of you in action, if you have one.  
 
Please celebrate the successes of other children at Kennedy by reading their threads and writing 
positive comments for them. 
 
Tim Luck 
Head of PE and Swimming  
tlu@kennedy.edu.hk  
 
 
 
 

http://passitback.org/index.html
http://www.laorugby.com/Lao_Rugby_Federation/The_Rugby.html
https://www.childfund.org.au/blog/rugby-changed-my-life
http://ks.lg.esf.edu.hk/mod/forum/view.php?id=9092
mailto:tlu@kennedy.edu.hk


 
 

ACTIVITIES BY EXTERNAL AGENCIES 
 

 

Click on the following links to view advertisements for after school activities provided by 
external agencies and ESF Educational Services. 

 

DAY ACTIVITY PROVIDER 

Various Football, Basketball, Tennis, Gymnastics, Kung Fu, 
Netball, Science, Writing Class, Japanese Class, 
Dance, Spanish 
 

ESF Educational Services 

Various Science Adventures, Stormy Chefs, Mission 

Runway – *NEW*  

Active Kids 

Monday Drama, Speech & Communication Classes - *NEW* 
 

Starlit Voice 

Monday DIY Workshops - *NEW* Brainchild 

Monday Chess Lessons - *NEW* 
 

Hoyinping Chess 

Monday Fabric Fun 
 

Fabric Art 

Various Foundation’s Orator, Filmaker & Novelist - *NEW* 
 

Foundation Academy 

Wednesday  Bricks 4 Kidz - *NEW* 
 

Elite Bricks 

Thursday Art Classes  - *NEW* 
 

Banana Art 

Friday Creative Writing and Publishing Elephant Community Press 
 

Disclaimer: Kennedy School and the English Schools Foundation do not recommend or endorse any external provider renting the school premises. There is no 

contractual arrangement between KS/ESF and the club providers, any contractual arrangement that exists is between the parent and the club provider. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
  

http://www.kennedy.edu.hk/activities-camps-provided-outside-agencies
http://www.esf.org.hk/
http://www.esf.org.hk/
http://www.esf.org.hk/
http://www.esf.org.hk/
http://www.esf.org.hk/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B24dLYe6m_LITWFRbUtjNFl5eUFZM2U4eHo2U1hHWFhuME5v/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B24dLYe6m_LITWFRbUtjNFl5eUFZM2U4eHo2U1hHWFhuME5v/view?usp=sharing
https://www.facebook.com/ESF-Kennedy-School-746616125351084/
https://www.facebook.com/ESF-Kennedy-School-746616125351084/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B24dLYe6m_LISUpRaXZWVzV1UDBZazhQbDU4OWNOS0NXbUMw/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B24dLYe6m_LIRTJWNkxlQlBMSkhVWGJ5THc4TlFnQkFsMVdr/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B24dLYe6m_LIRTJWNkxlQlBMSkhVWGJ5THc4TlFnQkFsMVdr/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B24dLYe6m_LISmRKUVh0MjFrZ2VpTGxXZVp0M3p5aVAzM3BR/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B24dLYe6m_LISmRKUVh0MjFrZ2VpTGxXZVp0M3p5aVAzM3BR/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B24dLYe6m_LIY0drY1hDajZPYWVSLWE1SE1CdWtILXpGdzZJ/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B24dLYe6m_LIY0drY1hDajZPYWVSLWE1SE1CdWtILXpGdzZJ/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B24dLYe6m_LIUGkwNE15bFFIZG02c3ZwdmxYWG9JMENGejJF/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B24dLYe6m_LIUGkwNE15bFFIZG02c3ZwdmxYWG9JMENGejJF/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B24dLYe6m_LIR3lXZUZvYzg3c21fNWQ5OEtOVEUtbGwzMk9F/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B24dLYe6m_LIR3lXZUZvYzg3c21fNWQ5OEtOVEUtbGwzMk9F/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B24dLYe6m_LIVkVtdUFVaW5saTB4T3lWWWxReHJ3WnFodm5J/view?usp=sharing


  



  



  





  



 
 
 

 
  



 
 

 

 

 

UPCOMing EVENTS & DUE DATES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Disclaimer Notice: Kennedy School does not endorse or represent the accuracy, truthfulness or reliability of these 
advertisements placed by outside agencies. 
 

 

3 December   Christmas Carols (Senior Choir) - Elements 

5 December 
 Year 2 show, Lower Playground, 1.45 – 2.30 pm (gates will open at 1.30) 

 PTA Choir/Carols evening, Lower playground, 6:30 – 7:30 pm  

9 December  

 Term 1 ends at 12noon for 
Christmas Holiday    
 

10 December  Christmas Carols (Senior Choir) – IFC (near the cinema), 2.30 – 3.30 pm 

3 January 
 Term 2 Starts 

 Gateway registration for Staff Run Activities closes at Noon 

Kennedy School Calendar 2016-2017 can be found here. 

http://enews.kennedy.edu.hk/sites/kennedy/files/Kennedy_School_Calendar_2016-2017_(Final12Jan16)_2.pdf

